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Dr. R. Zachary Manis, a professor of philosophy with sixteen years of service at Southwest 
Baptist University, has advised the American Association of University Professors of having 
received oral notice of the termination of his tenured appointment, effective at the end of the 
2020-21 academic year, for stated financial reasons. 1 We understand that Dr. J. Lee Skinkle, the 
university provost, conveyed this notice to Professor Manis in a May 20, 2020, meeting 
convened for that purpose. We understand, further, that, on June 2, Dr. Eric A. Turner, the 
previous SBU president, announced a restructuring initiative taken to address "historic budgetary 

issues" and "enrollment concerns caused by COVID-19" and that the administration later 
revealed that the philosophy department was among the departments and programs to be 
eliminated in the restructuring, the only such elimination that entailed the termination of a 
tenured appointment. 

Professor Manis has informed us that, in June 2020, the SBU faculty senate asked him to provide 
a written response to the administration's decision to close the philosophy department. (The 
senate had just approved a new major in philosophy in spring 2020, with its first course offerings 
set to launch in the fall.) In a July 3 letter to the senate executive committee, Professor Manis 
recommended that the senate urge the administration to reconsider. He emphasized, among other 
things, that the elimination of the philosophy department and the resulting termination of his 
appointment had been carried out in violation of the applicable procedures in the faculty 
handbook. 

On October 2, the faculty senate voted to approve the following recommendation to the 
university's executive cabinet: 

Faculty Senate recommends to the University to retain and/or reinstate the Philosophy area, 
major, and minor at Southwest Baptist University with the following rationale: 

1) Contractual procedures were not followed per Handbook 2.10.4.1 by not allowing for
designated input.

1 Professor Manis has infonned us that he received no written notice. 










